Matt W. Leber

4o

From: Buster Herrington <busterherrington@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, February 6, 2023 8:52 AM

To: Matt W, Leber

Subject: Town of Meggett-Budget requests

Good morning, Representative Leber,

Thank you for taking the time to discuss the SC budget with me last week.
The Town of Meggett respectfully requests funding from the State of South Caroiina for the following
projects.

1. Re-build the 1920's era train depot in Meggett Park to be used for a community event center and
other functions. Approximate cost $890,000.00

2. Install a sidewalk/bike path on Church Flats Road. Approximate cost $460,000.00

3. Purchase a 310-acre parcel that adjoins a parcel already owned by the Town of Meggett known as
"The Reserve at Meggett" for a wildlife refuge and preservation of wetlands.  Approximate cost
$5,600,000.00

4. Purchase a 134-acre parcel that adjoins a parcel already owned by the Town of Meggett known as
"The Reserve at Meggett" for a wildlife refuge and preservation of wetlands. Approximate cost
$4,000,000.00

Both parcels would be protected by conservation easements through The Lowcountry Land Trust.

Thank you for your consideration.

Kindest regards,
Buster

Harry V."RBuster” Herrington III
Mayor-Town of Meggett

4776 Hwy.l65

Meggett, SC 29449

843-889-3622 Town Hall
843-901-1213 Cell

Make it a great day.......





